
Dear Friends 
However, some of the ways in which we proclaim 
[the Christian] message ... are likely to be different 
from those we encountered when we first 
experienced the call of our Lord... So... why not think 
ά²Ƙŀǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ L Řƻ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ [ƻǊŘΚέ ²Ƙƻ 
knows: you might discover yourself as well as 
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ 
unconditional love and the promise of eternal life. 

 

T hese thoughts come from my Pathway letter of 
August/September 2006, during the last period 

without a minister. They seem to be as pertinent 
today as they were 9 years ago.  
 

A s one Christian writer (Richard Underwood, 
writing in 2013) said, ñIn a fast-changing world, 

every expression of church culture has its sell-by 
date. Which means every church needs to change; 
the question is whether we resist it or are able to 
embrace it and shape it for good.ò 
 

S o we need to think about the way we do things. 
Weôve recently been considering new building 

work that, amongst other benefits, would make the 
the church, inside and outside, more visible. But, 
we can do more now ï at much less cost ï to make 
the spiritual, óintangibleô aspects of our church life 
more visible. Are our services welcoming? Are they 
of the right length? Are they at the right time? Is 
Sunday the right day, the only day? What about the 
style of language we use ï in our worship and in 
our meetings. Hymns Ancient but not very Modern? 
Are we communicating to others outside our church 
in a way that is familiar to them? 
 

A nd us as followers of Christ? How big a part 
does grace play in our relationships? Do we 

pass quickly by or, like the Good Samaritan, try to 
engage with those who come through our doors. 

 

 
 
As Richard Underwood said: 
ñWhen we look closely into the mirror, we might 
discover that weôre not quite as attractive as we 
thought we were: We like to think weôre welcoming, 
but is that how newcomers see us? We like to think 
weôre prayerful, but how many of us meet to pray 
regularly and what do we pray about? We like to 
think weôre gospel-hearted, but how many non-
Christians are we actually engaging with for the 
Lord Jesus on a regular basis?ò 
 

A s with any problem, no one has all the 
answers. We need to pray for guidance from 

the Lord. But we also need to not be afraid to try 
something different, new ways of bringing the Good 
News to all, whether to friends, neighbours, or the 
wider community. We may fail in some: it would be 
amazing if we didnôt.  
 

B ut try we must. As past Wessex Synod 
Moderator Adrian Bulley said, in that same 

Aug/Sept 2006 issue of Pathway, ñA Church that is 

prepared to accept change, prepared to move 
forwards, prepared to adapt to meet the challenges 
of 2006 and beyond, is a Church which proclaims 
to the word that it is alive and flourishing because 
Jesus is alive, not trapped in an ancient tomb.ò 
 

 Yours in Christ 

  Jim Tudor 
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Caring and Sharing in 

the Local Community  

Dates for Your Diary  
Bible Sunday Service  11 Oct. 

(preceded by tea @ 3.30pm)  4.30  

Wessex Festival Singing Day &  17 Oct.  

AGM (at BURC) 10am to 4.30pm  

BURC Quiz Night  23 Oct.  

Note earlier start time  7.00pm  

Bonfire Party  7 Nov. 

Pop-In Express  14 Nov. 

ôShoe-Box Sundayõ (collection  15 Nov. 

of boxes for Operation Christmas Child)  



 

 

 

We remember in our prayers those who are or 
have recently been unwell: Liz Evans, Tom 
Jenkins, June Lawrence, Sheila McMahon, 
Gwyneth Maling, Ann Scriven, David Sidey, 
Janet Stead and Pearl Wilson.  

We also pray for Sheila McMahon and family on 

the recent death of her brother. 

Congratulations ...  

to Rebecca Mott on recently gaining her degree at 
Bournemouth University. 

to Cathy Fair and Paul McDonald on their 

successful A Level results enabling them to study 
Dentistry and Aerospace Engineering, 
respectively. 

to Anna Bussell on her successful GCSE results. 

FAMILY NEWS 

 

As someone with bad eyesight, I 

really appreciate the fact  that 

I am kept informed of what is 

happening during the service by 

a special notice [on the audio -

visual screen].  

Thank you to those thoughtful 

people who supply the 

information  
Margaret van Coller  

Fancy a cuppa? 
 

The time is coming when I shall have to 
draw up a new Coffee/tea rota for a 

Sunday morning. 

We all enjoy the opportunity to meet 
together after Church and enjoy a cup of 
tea or coffee together before going our 
separate ways again.   We have a band 
of helpers who are willing to provide this 

for you all. 

 But the numbers have diminished over 
the years as people simply get too old or 
ill to continue.    We have reduced each 
"team" to two people instead of three so 
that we can spread the time between 
duties.   I have had one new volunteer 
for our next rota and for this I am truly 

grateful.   

Ideally I would like to approach you 
individually to tell you just how valuable 
this is to our church family and to 
explain that it really is not the most 

onerous duty we carry out.    

However, I am away for a few weeks in 
October so I thought I would give you all 
time to consider whether YOU could put 

your name forward.   

Nothing would delight me more on my 
return to know that someone out there 
has heard my appeal and responded in 
a positive way.   I can only pray for 

that!  God bless you all.  

Val Rowberry  

 Prayer for Each Day 
 

Lord, we offer you ourselves this day 
for the work you want accomplished, 
for the people you want us to meet, 
for the word you want to be uttered, 
for the silence you want to be kept,  
for the places you want us to enter, 
for the new ways you want pioneered. 
Go with us along the way, Lord, 
and enable us to realize your presence, 
at all times and in all places,  
our loving Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

Prayer seen in the Italianate Church of St. Mary 
and St. Nicholas, Wilton, during the recent BURC - 
ZAK Twinning visit  



Church Life in pictures...  

Annie Strang (above), speaking at the 
recent Harvest Supper, about the Farming 
Community Network , a charitable network 
of volunteers drawn from the farming 
community and rural churches, providing 
pastoral and practical support to farming 
people during periods of anxiety, stress 
and problems relating to both the farm 
household and the farm business.  

(above) Elders from BURC and Lytchett Minster URC met 
with Wessex Synod Moderator, Revd Clare Downing (back 
row centre), in early September to discuss the way forward 
for the Vacancy Process. 

Nothing like a nice cuppa! Dilys Lawrence (right) hard 
at work during one of the recent church fund-raising 

Open Garden Afternoons. 

(below) Some of the produce given at our recent 
Harvest Festival Service for Poole Food Bank 

(right) Caroline is welcomed by Revd. Roy 
Fowler, Carolineôs (full time) co-minister in the 
WEBS (West Essex and Bishopôs Stortford) 

Pastorate at her recent Induction. 


